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2011-2012 
―From Start to Finish…Bringing Out 

the Best in Kids‖ 
 

Chuck Curry, Governor 
 

Jim Arnold, Secretary-Treasurer 
 

Kathy Underwood, Immediate Past 

Governor 
 

Sandi Holstein, Past Governor 

 

Pat France, Governor Elect 
 

Lt. Governors 
Zone 1:  Kenneth Kolmerten   

Zone 2: Mike McCoy 

Zone 3: Mike Underwood 

Zone 4/5:  Mark Wilson 

Zone 6:  Rick Gadjen 

Zone 7:  Ron Fuhrman 

Zone 8:  Betty Strickland 

Zone 9:  Frank Fowler 

Attention:  
Committee Chairs & Lt Governors 
The deadline for submitting articles 

for the next District Bulletin is 

January 5, 2012.  Send your 

articles to p_grant@fastmail.fm if 

you have e-mail.  If you prefer, 

send it snail-mail: 573 Horatio 

Drive, Avon, IN  46123. 

DON’T FORGET! 
 

 

From the Governor: 

Welcome back to Columbus for the first 

quarter meeting.  Our District has many 

opportunities to grow this year and we 

have some exciting things planned for the 

year.  

One of the highlights will be a "new 

year's lunch" as a kickoff to our new 

Optimist year.  Come prepared to party 

and make some noise celebrating our new 

year.  Our plans for the year will be 

presented and you don't want to miss the 

excitement as we make this our "Year of 

Membership".  Be prepared to have some 

fun and learn something new for our 

journey into Optimism.  

Our hospitality room will be hosted by 

the Columbus Optimist Club and we look 

forward to many people attending to have 

fun and fellowship in an informal 

atmosphere. 

See YOU in Columbus on October 28th & 

29th. 

 Governor Chuck 

 

mailto:p_grant@fastmail.fm
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2010- 2011 
Indiana South District Meetings 

 
  1st Quarter: Conference………….October 28-29, 2011             Columbus 
  2nd Quarter: Conference………...January  27-28, 2012             Terre Haute 

3rd Quarter: Conference …………April      13-14, 2012             Greensburg 
4th Quarter: Convention…….…..August   10-12, 2012             Clarksville 

 

Past Governors' Breakfast 

The PGA breakfast at the Conference in Columbus will be on Saturday, October 28th 

ay 7:00 AM.   The Breakfast will be in the Fountain Terrace room.  There is a 

breakfast buffet that can be accessed through the main dining room.  Spouses are 

invited to attend the Breakfast as in the past.  Please bring your dues ($30) for the 

2011-12 Optimist Year.  

 

Looking forward to seeing you in Columbus!                                   Kathy Underwood, IPG 
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Zone _____                                         REGISTRATION FORM 

Name:   Badge Name:   

Club name:   1st Timer: (   ) yes   (   ) no 

Current Club / District Office:  

Name:   Badge Name:   

Club name:   1st Timer: (   ) yes   (   ) no 

Current Club / District Office:   

Family Registration      $5.00 
 

Lunch -                $24.00 

#_______Luncheon Tickets 

 

TOTAL __________      

Make checks payable to: 
Indiana South District (OI) 
 
Mail to: 
Oren Sutherlin 
Registrar – 1

st
 Quarter  

District Conference 
1889 West State Road 32 
Perrysville, IN 47974-8032 

Come Dressed For  
A New Year’s Party 
 

Registration Deadline: 

Friday, October 21, 2011 

   
 

HOTEL RESERVATIONS 
 

Holiday Inn Conference Center 

2480 Jonathan Moore Pike 
Columbus, Indiana 

 
Tel: (812) 372-1541 

1 (800) Holiday  
Ask for Columbus 

 

Hotel Room Deadline Call by: 
Tuesday Sept. 27, 2011 

 
Optimist Rate of $89.00 

(plus tax) 
Ask for Optimist Block 

                   
Mark the next Conference for  
Jan. 27-28, 2012—Terre Haute 

Come Dressed for a Beach Party 
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DISTRICT PROJECT:   It's a WRaP !!! 

Indiana South’s first-ever District Project was completely WRaPped up at the 

Evansville Convention, which was held on August 5-7, 2011.  District Chair Deb Rowe 

and her committee expressed their appreciation to everyone attending the 

Convention for their help and dedication in making the WRaP Project a huge success.  

The committee’s goal of 500 finished blankets for kids with cancer at Peyton Manning 

Children’s Hospital may have seemed a bit much for some.  But the continuing efforts 

of all proved that sometimes goals are just to serve as a guideline as we not only met 

our goal, but surpassed it. 

Meeting the challenge not only required the help of every member of Indiana South, 

but others on the sidelines who contributed to the project.  The Greensburg JOOI 

Club’s contribution of 85 finished WRaPs was certainly appreciated, as were Girl 

Scout Clubs and other organizations who donated their time to this worthy project.  

One of the highlights of the Convention was when a church in Santa Claus, Indiana, 

brought more than a 100 finished WRaPs to the meeting…delivered by that jolly little 

man himself, Santa Claus.   Volunteers, who thought they had finished and packaged 

all of the WRaPs, immediately pitched in to package up the Santa Claus donations. 

The WRaPs were then loaded into Gov. Kathy’s truck for delivery to the Peyton 

Manning Children’s Hospital during the week of July 8th.  And the first Indiana South 

District Project was successfully “WRaPped” up.  As our District Chair Deb Rowe 

thanked all of the clubs and individuals for their support and help with this project, 

let’s all give a special “thank you” to Deb and her Committee for their efforts in 

guiding the District through this awesome project.  I’m sure the District is now 

looking forward to its next project under the leadership of Gov. Chuck Curry as each 

of us continues with our efforts to “Bring Out the Best in Kids.” 
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Fishers Optimist Club send kids to Camp 
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Newsletter Chair has been named 
 

The newsletter chair for the 2011-2012 year is Grace Humble. 

Please send your newsletters to her at: 

 dghumble@embarqmail.com. 

 

Do you have any Extra supplies? 
 

Do you have EXTRA SUPPLIES from clubs not active? 

Please bring them to the District Meeting on October 28 & 29. 

This will save the District some money if we can recycle them. 

Even older club banners can be useful. 

Please give the supplies to our Supply chair, Chuck Curry 

He should be easy to find, I think he is our Governor. 

 

Mill Creek changes meeting nites 

The Mill Creek Optimist Club has changed their meeting day, frequency, 

and location.  Following is the updated information: 

1st Wednesday of each month @ Coatesville Community Building 

   This is a meeting with program; food will be served; eat at 6:30 p.m.; 

Speaker starts at 7:00 p.m. 

  

3rd Wednesday of each month @ Clayton Cafe 

   This is Board meeting night; all members invited; eat at 6:30 p.m.; Board 

meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Linda Stein, Secretary, Mill Creek Optimist Club of Indiana 

https://www.fastmail.fm/mail/?MLS=MR-**f3594296u8676*;MSS=;SMB-CF=3594296;SMR-PT=;SMR-UM=f3594296u8676;UDm=49;Ust=1cc67be3%21d5a441ae;MSignal=MC-FN*U-1*dghumble%40embarqmail.com
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New Addresses: 
 

Please note my corrected e-mail address below. 

Gerald E. Lawrence 

1321 Cathy Ct.  (new mailing address) 

Greensburg, IN. 47240 

812-663-9639 

g.lawrenc@etczone.net  this is my corrected new e-mail address. 

Gerald E. Lawrence 

 

FOOD PANTRY ASSISTANCE 

On Saturday May 15
th

, members of the Fishers Optimist club assisted the Delaware Township 

Food Pantry Postal Food Drive by helping transport 3,200 pounds of food from the Fishers Post 

Office to the Delaware Township Center.  

Paper bags and flyers were also provided to all club members to collect from their own 

neighborhoods for the Delaware Township Food Pantry. After collection, all food/supply 

donations have been dropped off at the Mail Post, weighed and delivered to the Food Pantry. To 

date, approximately 600 pounds have been collected by our FOC members. 

 Thank You Indiana South District ! ! ! 
    It was such a surprise to receive the recognition and gift, at the District Convention, for serving 
as your Secretary/Treasurer, especially since it was for such a short time of service.  
It is my hope that most of the physical problems are behind me, and I can continue to be an 
active member of the Optimist organization.  
You have an excellent Secretary/Treasurer in Jim Arnold, and he will serve you well.  Please give 
him your support by staying timely on your obligations to the District and OI.  Also,  get those 
reservations in by the deadline for the District Conferences, because those who are late cause a 
considerable amount of extra work for the Registrar and the Conference planning committee.  
I am proud to be an Optimist and belong to the family of Optimists, both locally, in the District 
and Optimist International.  Blessings to you. 
Gary A. Burk 
 

https://www.fastmail.fm/mail/?MLS=MR-**f3594296u8681*;MSS=;SMB-CF=3594296;SMR-PT=;SMR-UM=f3594296u8681;UDm=49;Ust=1cc67be3%21d5a441ae;MSignal=MC-FN*U-1*g.lawrenc%40etczone.net
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2
nd

 Annual Fishers Optimist Club Golf Classic 

On August 2, 2011, 13 foursomes teed off in the Fishers Optimist Clubôs 2
nd

 Annual Golf Classic.  

It was a little warm (in the 90ôs actually), but the weather did little to deter the determination of the 
golfers as they competed for both cash and fabulous prizes donated by area merchants. 

A 2012 Honda Civic (provided by our Hole-in-One sponsor Penske Honda) greeted everyone at one 
of our tees.  All had aspirations, but unfortunately no one was able to pull off that coveted hole-in-

one.  Breakfast was sponsored by Tangent Remodeling and McAllisterôs Deli provided lunch.   
Cooling beverages were enjoyed throughout the day from the ñtravelingò beverage cart, which was 

sponsored by Modern Master Art Brokerage & Indy Contemporary Art. 

Hole sponsors consisted of 22 area businesses and individuals.  Those fabulous prizes consisted of 

free rounds of golf from several golf courses and many gift certificates from local restaurants.   
Others gifts included car wash coupons and golf items, as well as donations from an area dentist and 

an Indiana Casino. 

All in all, it was a wonderful day for the golfers and the club volunteers as they worked together to 

raise money to provide hearing aids for hearing impaired children, as well as to sponsor both essay 
and oratorical contestants from the Fishers area schools.  Continued support will be provided to the 

Fishers police ñCatch and Releaseò program.  Numerous other projects will be sponsored 
throughout the year as the club continues to ñBring Out the Best in Local Kids.ò 

 

Plan NOW for the 94th 

Optimist International 

Convention 

July 12-14, 2012 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 
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We celebrated 100 years of service to youth at the 

District Convention in Evansville in August with CAKE. 

 
Old guys watching Governor Kathy cut the cake.  

They wanted the 1st piece. 
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Kathy Williams, Distinguished Optimist of the Year 

Rick France, Humanitarian of the Year 

 

                             

Attitude is 
EVERYTHING! 
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  The latest news 

 

Optimist International to End its Supply Contract with Promotions Corall 

The Optimist International Board of Directors has chosen to end the organization’s 

relationship with official supply vendor Promotions Corall at the end of its contract 

on December 31, 2011. Promotions Corall has been the official supply vendor for 

Canada since 2008 and for the U.S. and Caribbean since 2010. 

The Board is currently considering bids from other suppliers and plans to announce 

the name of the new supply vendors shortly.  It is anticipated that one supplier will 

service U.S. and Caribbean Clubs and another the Canadian Clubs.  

 Optimist coupons: Highly recommended! 
 

Your Club can exceed its fundraising goal with an Official Optimist Coupon Book 

Fundraiser!  Get a customized book with your Club’s name, photo and logo and 40 

valuable coupons from your hometown.  Earn at least $9 each with no upfront cost. 

This quick and easy fundraiser is available any time of year!  Click here for more 

information! 

 

If you're still wanting more information about this new project, check out this letter 

of recommendation from Executive Director Benny Ellerbe. 

Summary of Insurance 
 

The summary of insurance for Clubs 

is available.  Click here to download 

the document, effective May 1, 2011, 

through April 30, 2012. 

International Bylaws 
 

Review the 2011-2012 Optimist 

International Bylaws. 

National Association of Parliamentarians 
 

In July 2010, Optimist International entered into a partnership with the National 

Association of Parliamentarians.  Widely known as the experts on parliamentary 

procedure, the association's resources are now available to Optimist Clubs and 

Districts.  To consult the association and take advantage of this resource, visit 

www.parliamentarians.org. 

Tax Exempt Letter 

For a copy of Optimist International's Tax Exempt Letter, please click here. 

http://www.optimist.org/e/member/news1.cfm#election
http://www.entertainment.com/optimist
http://www.optimist.org/documents/optimist_recommendation_letter.pdf
http://www.optimist.org/documents/optimist_recommendation_letter.pdf
http://www.optimist.org/Documents/Summary_of_Insurance-2011.pdf
http://www.optimist.org/Documents/2010-2011_bylaws.pdf
http://www.optimist.org/Documents/2011_2012_bylaws.pdf
http://www.parliamentarians.org/
http://www.parliamentarians.org/
http://www.optimist.org/Documents/taxexemptletter.pdf
http://www.optimist.org/Documents/taxexemptletter.pdf
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  Personal Growth & Involvement (P.G.I.) Program 
 

There are many benefits to becoming an Optimist.  And since "Bringing Out the Best 

in Kids" is the consensus top benefit, the organization’s Personal Growth & 

Involvement (P.G.I.) program ranks a cool second.  Where else can you become a 

more knowledgeable volunteer? 

 

The P.G.I. program offers every Optimist member the opportunity to learn more 

about Optimism while advancing through 10 levels of involvement, leadership growth 

and achievement. 

 

The P.G.I. program will make you a better volunteer.  Through communication 

training, self-development modules and other personal growth activities, Optimist 

International is giving you a fantastic opportunity to continue to learn and grow into 

a leader. 

 

For additional P.G.I. information, go to the P.G.I. section of the Optimist Leaders 

website or contact the Leadership Development Department at (800) 500-8130, ext. 

261, or by e-mail at leadership@optimist.org. 

Membership 
 
Projects  Through Optimist Clubs, volunteers dedicate their time and talent to service 
projects that put smiles on the faces of children in the community. 

 
Sponsor a New Member  Learn more about the ways in which you can bring new Members 
into the organization. 

 
Types of Membership  Different types of membership are available to suit anyone 
interested in "Bringing Out the Best in Kids." 

 
Member Recruitment and Retention  Member recruitment is important to the health and 
growth of a Club. Learn more about programs that will help Clubs with their recruitment and 

retention efforts to attract new Members and keep them active in the Club. 
 
Start a New Club  If you know of a community that would benefit from Optimism or if you 

are familiar with an activity that would be perfect for a single-focus group, consider 
starting a New Club. 
 

Awards and Recognition  Find out just what your Club or District needs to accomplish to 

earn honors this year. 

http://www.optimistleaders.org/default.cfm?vp=sitemap.cfm#pgi
mailto:leadership@optimist.org
http://www.optimist.org/e/member/membership1.cfm
http://www.optimist.org/e/member/membership1.cfm
http://www.optimist.org/e/member/membership1.cfm
http://www.optimist.org/e/member/membership1.cfm
http://www.optimist.org/e/member/membership1.cfm
http://www.optimist.org/e/member/membership1.cfm
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Club Presidents: Please 

make copies of this 

Bulletin and distribute to 

the members of your 

club. 
 

The Southern Exposure is published for all Optimists 

located in the Indiana South District, Optimist 

International.  The editor is Paul R. Grant, 573 Horatio 

Drive, Avon, IN 46123.  Submissions may be sent to 

p_grant@fastmail.fm and are subject to extreme 

editing. 

Attention ALL Club Presidents 

Presidents of all Clubs in the District serve as 

members of the District Board of Directors.  Make 

sure to attend your Board meeting at every District 

Conference and at the Convention. 

mailto:p_grant@fastmail.fm

